
A reply email message from….Capt. Randy House  (Ret. General House) 
 
 
Randy,  
 
Great to hear a voice from the past...my nth birthday was 24 July 1970, the 
day after the RIPCORD evacuation.  And there were times on the 23rd that I 
didn’t think I would see my next birthday.  The guy’s on RIPCORD received 
a lot of fire and those last few days.  You are all hero’s who are only now 
really being recognized for your contributions.  I remember you and the 
2nd Platoon very well.  All of the Charlie Company men were a very special 
group of soldiers!!!   
 
Thank you for supporting a Charlie Company web site.  Those behind the 
scene jobs are so important to make things happen. I am rather digitally 
impaired, so email is about all I do?   
  

I am still heavily engaged... too engaged for a retired guy... in support of 
DOD and our troops.  I am one of DOD's senior mentors who support 
training exercises and operations world wide.  Much of my work is helping 
with the IED Defeat effort...you and I called them "command detonated 
mines" in our day... which finds me in Iraq and Afghanistan several times 
each year.  I also spend a lot of time in Korea every year.  
  

I do not have any contact info on Ken Lamb, but hopefully you are in touch 
with Bob Seitz?  I did not have a camera in Viet Nam, so I do not have any 
photos to share.  I would like to be listed on your roster.  
  

Randolph W. House 
 

Thank you for contacting me. Currahee!  
 


